Meeting with the Republican President 12th July 2007
Your Excellency, it is always a great pleasure for us to have such moments as this when we can sit down together quietly with you to exchange views on matters of mutual concern. In this regard we are grateful for according time, from your very busy schedule, to meet with us.

Before going further let me begin by introducing the delegation I have come with:

1. Right Rev. George Zumaile Lungu 
- Bishop of Chipata, V/President, ZEC

2. His Grace James Spaita

- Archbishop of Kasama

3. Right. Rev. Raymond Mpezele
- Bishop of Livingstone

4. Right. Rev. Aaron A. Chisha

- Bishop of Mansa

5. Right. Rev. Noel O’Regan, SMA
- Bishop of Ndola

6. Right. Rev. Paul Duffy, OMI

- Bishop of Mongu

7. Right. Rev. Emilio Patriarca

- Bishop of Monze

8. Monsignor Alick Banda

- Bishop Elect –Solwezi Diocese

9. Rev. Fr. Joseph Komakoma

- Secretary General, ZEC

1.
Your Excellency, it has always been our wish that during one of the two times we meet for our Plenary meeting, namely, in January and July, we should pay a courtesy call on you. This is in view of the fact that we are pastors who speak on behalf of a large number of people, among whom are the poorest people in Zambia. 

2.
Allow me, Your Excellency, to thank your government for having listened and acted upon our long-standing request to abolish payment of rates for our grant-aided schools and heath institutions. This has now been effected and we wish to note the great role played by the Minister of Local Government, Hon. Sylvia Masebo who ensured that the necessary statutory processes were dealt with expeditiously.

3.
We have just learned from our Education Secretary, that another sticky point is almost solved regarding allowances for teachers in our grant-aided schools. We have been informed verbally that a letter is just waiting to be signed. This is the case where our grant-aided schools were being asked to pay allowances based on collective agreements that the government signs with the Teachers’ unions.  

4.
Your Excellency, we are also cognisant of government’s largesse in terms of tax exemptions for a number of items that the Church brings in for religious use or charitable purposes.

5.
Just this week, we have an example of the cooperation that is going on between government and our Church in the National Measles Vaccination Campaign, which started on 9th July and ends on 14th July 2007.

6.
These are just a few examples of the kind of cooperation that the Church appreciates, which can bring greater hope to our people in terms of development.  

7.
In Zambia we value greatly the peace that allows us to stand head and shoulders above many African countries. Successive governments in Zambia have ensured that this peace remains intact. As a Church, we attach a lot of importance to peace as a prerequisite to integral human development.

8.
Nonetheless there are still areas of concern that we ought to bring to your attention. This is why we come back again to raise issues that need clarity for better cooperation. Once again we emphasise here that our concerns are raised in a non-partisan manner. We are not agents for any political party or civil society group. We speak only from our deep concern for justice as prompted by our faith in God.

9.
In the field of education we make reference to the change from Primary/Secondary to Basic/High Schools which has brought about certain problems such as having teachers trained to teach in primary schools all of a sudden expected to teach Grades 8 and 9 in Basic schools. In High Schools we have a shortage of university trained science and mathematics teachers whose work is now supplemented by diploma holders. This has contributed to the lowering of standards in our schools.

10.
In the field of health, government funding now goes directly through the district health management teams. It is our experience that church run health institutions are now handicapped in terms of funding and medicines. With the abolition of user fees our budgets in these health institutions are crippled. Furthermore the issue of retrenched Daily Classified Employees (DCEs) has not yet been fully resolved.

11.
In addition, your Excellency, we are concerned by the experiences encounted by our people regarding conditions of work. The Bible tells us that the with-held daily wage of an employee cries to heaven for vengeance. We believe we are called to speak on behalf of the poor and powerless. We feel bound to speak on behalf of the many retirees still waiting for their benefits. It is very easy to allow their weakness to lull us into inaction. We ask you, your Excellency, to direct the relevant government ministries to make a greater effort to timely pay dues to those who have worked for many years.

12.
An additional concern for workers leads us to worry about the increased role of Indian and Chinese investors in the treatment of workers. Employers from these great nations have a poor record when it comes to the treatment of their employees. Our fears are that there may be many more instances than the following: 

· poor wages

· unjust long hours

· little or no interest in safety measures

· unsafe and inadequate equipment and clothing.

· These and many other cases of poor working conditions

13.
Though we are happy to see greater employment possibilities this should not be at the expense of Zambian workers. Your Excellency, we speak on behalf of all those employed by such investors we therefore ask government to ensure that safe and just conditions of employment are offered to our Zambian workers. 

14.
Finally there is the issue of the Constitution:

a) We have been there 3 times before: Chona, Mvunga, Mwanakatwe, and now we have the Mung’omba. The demands of our people have been the same throughout.

b) Main concern of the Church has always been one of a process that is inclusive. Hence the term process-protects-content. A legitimate constitution will only be one which is a product of national consensus i.e. inclusive of all groups: political, religious, social etc.

c) The proposed Constitutional Conference (if that is what is preferred by government to a Constituent Assembly) must have the same membership, spirit and aims as the CA.

d) We acknowledge the arrival of the Zambia Centre for Inter-party Dialogue (ZCID) on the scene. As the name suggests, this is a good forum for political parties to exchange ideas and agree on matters of mutual concern. But for matters related to the constitution it is just another interest group.  

Signed:

……………………………………    ………..

Most Rev. Telesphore G. Mpundu

Archbishop of Lusaka - President - ZEC

